



VOLUME II. NO. 12 **A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS**

DECEMBER 1, 1985

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

--- GENERAL INFORMATION ---

SAEA and Gamma Beta Phi will give their donations collected for Christmas to the House of Ruth on December 2nd at 10:00 a.m.

The second annual Counselor's Day Programs were held on November 19th for junior college counselors and on November 21st for high school counselors.

Library Holiday Schedule is as follows:

Close: Reopen: December 17th at 5:00 p.m. January 2nd 8:00 - 5:00 p.m.

January 3rd 8:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Close:

January 4th

Resume regular hours:

January 6, 1986

-- PEOPLE IN THE NEWS --

Nina Marshall, Patti Puciloski, Lesa Rogers, Amelia Waters and Jenelle Burton attended the Today's Secretary Seminar sponsored by the Continuing Education Department on November 14th at the Sheraton Inn. Lin Crampton, Lisa Aplin, Gaynell Jones, Pam Willis, Leah Sanders and Lynda Harper assisted in the fashion show during the luncheon at the Today's Secretary Seminar.

Dr. Lester Stewart attended a conference of the Southeastern Region of the Association of Teacher Educators October 31 - November 2nd in Montgomery.

Gayle Oberst served as a judge for the Pike County Jr. Miss pageant in Troy on Saturday, November 23rd.

Pam Willis conducted a workshop "Career Proposal - Getting That New Job", as a part of a seminar of the First United Methodist Church on November 16th.

Pam Williamson served as TSU-Dothan/Fort Rucker's coordinator for the United Way Campaign. Thanks to Pam Williamson's effort and the faculty and staff's generosity, the campaign was a success.

Dr. Sarah Patrick had a chapter, "Expanded Division," published in Teacher-made Aids for Elementary School Mathematics Vol. 2, 1985. Previously, it appeared in Arithmetic Teacher, November 1982.

Jan Anderson and Gayle Oberst presented a program on Mentoring for the Business and Professional Women on November 13th.

Frank Walker was elected President of the Board of Directors for the Dothan Southern League, Ward II.

Dr. Adair Gilbert and her husband are conducting a nine-week training session for the employees of Hinges, Inc. of Enterprise.

--- PRESENTATION OF PAPERS ---

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman presented "Selling the Use of Dramatic Play Centers to Public Schools and to Teachers" at the National Association of the Education of Young Children in New Orleans on November 16th.

Dr. Dean Davis presented "A Multidimensional Model for Environmental Niches," at the 1985 annual meeting of the American Institute for Decision Sciences in Las Vegas November 11-13. His paper was co-authored with Dr. David C. Luther, Associate Professor of Management at the University of Mississippi.

---- RETIREMENT DINNER ----

The retirement dinner for Mr. Paul will be held December 11th at the Ramada Inn. Your reservation form must be returned to University Affairs by December 6th.

-- EMPLOYEE FEATURE --

Dr. Dorinda Van Loo has joined the College of Arts and Sciences as a full time faculty member. She serves as an assistant professor of philosophy. Dr. Van Loo has a Ph.D. in philosophy from Tulane University. She is married to Dr. Joe Van Loo and they are the parents of three children.

the transfer to the same of the same

FALL QUARTER EXAM SCHEDULE

MONDAY AND WEDNESDAY CLASSES

TUESDAY AND THURSDAY CLASSES

MONDAY NIGHT ONLY CLASSES

WEDNESDAY NIGHT ONLY CLASSES

TUESDAY NIGHT ONLY CLASSES

THURSDAY NIGHT ONLY CLASSES

CLASSES MEETING 4 DAYS PER WEEK

MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 1985 At regularly scheduled time

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 1985 At regularly scheduled time

MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 1985 5:00 - 7:05 Fort Rucker 5:30 - 7:35 Dothan

MON AY, DECEMBER 9, 1985 7:10 - 9:15 Fort Rucker 7:40 - 9:45 Dothan

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 1985 5:00 - 7:05 Fort Rucker 5:30 - 7:35 Dothan

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 1985 7:10 - 9:15 Fort Rucker 7:40 - 9:45 Dothan

MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 1985

8:00 - 10:20 (8:00 A.M. Classes) 10:30 - 12:50 (10:30 A.M. Classes) 1:15 - 3:35 (1:15 P.M. Classes)

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10, 1985 8:00 - 10:20 (9:15 A.M. Classes) 10:30 - 12:50 (11:45 A.M. Classes)

BIRTHDAYS -

Will Rogers

Laurette Long

Priscilla McArthur 6

Ray Swords

Patricia Fritchie

Pam Willis 16

Lauren Mohundro 21

Patricia Reeves 25

Gayle Oberst 30

Announcing!

Mr. Thomas Harrison will assume the office of President of TSU-Dothan/Ft. Rucker effective January 1, 1986.

-- CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY SCHEDULE --

Official Christmas holidays are as follows: December 18th through January 1st. Offices will be open from 8:00 until 5:00 on December 16th and 17th.

REGISTRATION FOR WINTER QUARTER IS JANUARY 2 AND 3. ALL OFFICES MUST BE OPEN FROM 8:00 a.m. UNTIL 7:00 p.m. ON THOSE TWO DAYS. DUE TO THE EXTENDED CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS NO COMP TIME WILL BE GIVEN FOR THE EXTENDED HOURS ON THURSDAY AND FRIDAY. NORMAL WORK SCHEDULE WILL RESUME ON JANUARY 6th.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO EVERYONE !!!!!

IMPORTANT NOTICE

DECEMBER PAYCHECKS

Bi-weekly Payroll - will be available in the Business Office December 18th 2-3 p.m. ONLY. Employees who would like their check mailed can leave a long self-addressed, stamped envelope with Mrs. Ward prior to December 18th.

Monthly Payroll - may be picked up on January 2nd. Those employees who would like their checks before that date may leave a long self-addressed, stamped envelope with Mrs. Ward - check will be mailed on December 31th.



